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Ladies and gentlemen, 

 

Germany aligns itself with the EU Statement. 

 

Application and follow-up of the GCR are indeed the task of the international community as 

a whole, which is clearly reflected in Draft 3 and should be kept in the final Draft of the GCR. 

 

We would like to point out three suggestions for this agenda item: 

 We thank you, Assistant High Commissioner, for your opening remarks on the 

process towards developing an indicator framework for the First Global Refugee 

Forum. A transparent monitoring framework will be important for a meaningful 

stock-taking at the Global Refugee Forums and impact of the GCR; and should 

therefore be in the interest of all of us. A reference to the process leading towards 

the development of a follow-up framework should be included in the final Draft of 

the GCR.  

 We welcome the clearly spelled out way forward on the “impact mapping”. In our 

view, the discussions around the methodology and the actual results of the impact 

mapping process will also be a crucial step in advancing and guiding the 

implementation and follow-up of the GCR. 

 We note the reference to “other processes and actions related to people on the 

move”. In particular, we reiterate our call for UNHCR to ensure coherence and 

synergies between the GCR and the GCM in the follow-up to avoid duplication of 

efforts.  

 Lastly, references to SDG reporting and to the collection of disaggregated data by 

gender, age, race, ethnicity, migratory status, disability, geographic location and 

other characteristics should be promoted in the monitoring framework. 



 We look forward to engaging in the envisaged process around follow-up and review 

arrangements. 

 

Thank you. 


